Christine Bishop – County President 6, Aston Road, Ducklington, OX29 7XA. Email - president@olcga.org.uk

To: OLCGA Club Delegates

Dear Club Delegate

Re: AGM on Sunday 23rd November 2025 at 11am

Included with this email is a notice announcing our 2025 AGM. Please display it on your notice board as soon as possible. If you wish the information to be posted to you, please email Linda (secretaryoxonlcga@gmail.com) with your address.

There is one Executive Committee vacancies for 2025 and this is for a Vice Captain. This is a fantastic opportunity for someone who is enthusiastic about the game and eager to support and inspire fellow members. Please note that being a single-figure handicapper is **not** a requirement—what matters most is having strong organisational skills, a positive attitude, and the ability to motivate and bring people together. The successful candidate will first come on board as Vice Captain, working alongside Tracy as she continues to steer the ship for another year, before stepping into the Captain's role. If you enjoy fostering camaraderie, encouraging participation, and helping to keep our county running smoothly, we would love for you to consider this rewarding role.

The notice contains an invitation for nominations for all the vacancies for 2025 and there are also two nomination forms included. Please display these alongside the AGM notice at your Club. Any nominations for these posts must be back to the Secretary by the **12th October** for the names to be proposed at the AGM. Similarly, any items for discussion at the AGM must be returned to her by the same date.

I am pleased to say we have identified a candidate for the post of Competitions Secretary, Denise Santilli of Witney Lakes has agreed to take over from Dawn Tucker. Denise will be supported by Lorraine Jones of Kirtlington who will run the Knockouts and the duo of Jill Northover and Sue Stewart (North Oxford) who will run the 3-ball Alliances.

We have also identified a candidate for the position of Treasurer. Lorraine Jones of Kirtlington has agreed to take over from Val Pole as she steps down at the end of the year for personal reasons.

•	me or
---	-------

Best wishes

Christine